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Recommendation
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury considers permanently
increasing Fire Services staffing by two (2) additional full time
Training Officers, and one (1) Assistant Deputy Chief, and directs
staff to prepare budget options for consideration during the 2016
budget deliberations. 

Finance Implications
 If approved, budget options for additional funding of $105,063
for 2 permanent training officers and $111,402 for an assistant
deputy chief position will be prepared for consideration of the
Finance and Administration Committee during the 2016 budget
deliberations. 

Health Impact Assessment
This recommendation has been reviewed using the Health
Impact Assessment Tool and the results are as follows:

The addition of two (2) full time Training Officers will enhance the
one city one service delivery model as per the approved
Emergency Services Strategic Plan. Training is the basis for all
safe and effective response performed by the Fire Service, and the additional two training officers will
significantly improve the level and consistency of training throughout the department. This measureable
improvement in training will also enhance citizen safety by ensuring rapid and consistent emergency
response throughout the City by all Fire Service personnel in a seamless manner. 

The addition of the Assistant Deputy Chief will serve to ensure consistent and thorough employee
development and support in the areas of PTSD, mental health and overall employee health and wellness. 
With a membership of over 400 firefighters, the Assistant Deputy Chief full time equivalency will be able to
address members' health needs in a more timely and consistent fashion. 
 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Darrel McAloney
Deputy Fire Chief 
Digitally Signed Oct 21, 15 

Health Impact Review
Trevor Bain
Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 21, 15 

Division Review
Trevor Bain
Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 21, 15 

Recommended by the Department
Tim P. Beadman
General Manager of Health, Social and
Emergency Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 22, 15 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Kevin Fowke
Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Nov 8, 15 



Executive Summary
At the February 4, 2013 Community Services Committee meeting, Fire Services was given direction to enter
into a two year trial, using existing budget, for two additional Training Officers.  This would bring the total
Training Officer complement to four.  The trial is ending in May 2016, and has been found to be successful. 
The enhancement will secure the gains achieved by the trial and enable further measureable alignment with
the priorities set out in the Strategic Plan.

In 2015, Fire Services leveraged the vacancies of two part time District Chief positions, and replaced them
with one full time Assistant Deputy Chief (ADC).  This change has been very successful, with the current
ADC streamlining both Fire Services Information Technology and fire communications.  The recommended
new position is required to continue to increase efficiency, primarily in the areas of employee development,
health and wellness, PTSD, attendance management, and succession planning. 
 

Background – Two (2) Additional Training Officers
On February 4, 2013, as a result of the Comprehensive Fire Services Review by the IBI Group, the fire
service presented to the Community Services Committee a Request for Decision to address the reported
shortage of staffing in the Training Division.

The Resolution was as follows:

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury endorse the Chief of Emergency Services – Pilot Project Proposal to
Improve Effectiveness and Efficiency of Fire Services Training Section for the addition of two full time
Training Officers for a two-year period to be funded within the Department’s existing budget allocation;

AND THAT the Chief Fire Training Officer report annually to the Community Services Committee on the
results of the key performance factors designed to measure the impact of enhanced training resources that
support all firefighters (volunteer/career);

AND THAT, at the end of the two-year period, if the pilot project is deemed to be successful, a report will be
brought to Committee/Council regarding the permanent funding of these Training Officer positions.

As a result of the approval of this resolution, and the subsequent negotiations with the Sudbury Professional
Fire Fighters Association (SPFFA), Fire Services entered into the pilot program in June of 2014.  The stated
goal of the pilot program was to address the inconsistencies in training for both career and volunteer
firefighters.  Additionally, the pilot was to enhance Fire Services training to align with the stated priorities
identified in the Strategic Plan: Value for Money, One City-One Service, and One Team.

The Chief Training Officer has monitored the program during its operation, and has identified several key
performance indicators which speak to the impact of the pilot;

Attendance at Volunteer Training Nights

Prior to the pilot project, there were insufficient Training Officers to attend Training nights in the four
Volunteer Districts on a scheduled basis, and as such, doing so would have incurred overtime. Prior to the
pilot project, Training Officers attended less than 10% of Volunteer training nights.  Having a Training Officer
assigned to each District has allowed each to oversee their District, and ensure consistent training across
Greater Sudbury Fire Services.  A consistent and familiar presence of a full time Training Officer has greatly
enhanced communication and cooperation between the Career and Volunteer staff. In 2014, Training
Officers attended over 95% of the Volunteer training nights with minimal overtime.  For 2015, we are
tracking close to the same percentage for attendance. 



Live Fire Program

Prior to the pilot project, Live Fire training was not regularly offered as it was not possible to deliver it to all
Fire Service personnel with only two Training Officers. As a result of the availability of four Training Officers,
Greater Sudbury Fire Services developed a mandatory Live Fire Program in 2014 in an effort to enhance
the safety of firefighters and the service to the public.  In 2014, 98 Career firefighters and 261 Volunteer
firefighters attended live fire training.  For 2015, a new, more inclusive Live Fire Training Program has been
developed. The program is designed to have Volunteer and Career firefighters train in a composite
response. This reflects the Optimized Tiered Response Procedure the Fire Administration implemented in
2014.

Morale of Training Division Employees

Although there have been many additional projects that the Training Division has taken on, having the
additional two Training Officers has allowed each to take on different roles, and specialize in different
training topics. This has allowed the Training Officers to flex their schedule based on the type of training
being delivered, and reduce employee burnout due to work overload.

40-Hour Volunteer Recruit

The Volunteer Recruit Program was significantly improved in 2014 as more components were able to be
included due to the added Training Officers. The program was increased to 40 hours and was based on the
Job Performance Requirements (JPR) from National Fire Protection Association 1001 - Standard for Fire
Fighter Professional Qualifications – Fire Fighter I.  As such, volunteer firefighters are now trained to better
align with the training of the career members of the fire service.

Fire Administration Assessment

Further analysis of the Pilot Program by Fire Services Administration has found additional departmental
improvements due to the increase in the Training Division staffing.  With the Career segment of the service
operating with four platoons, and the Volunteer segment having four districts, it is natural to have a single
Training Officer assigned both to a single platoon, and a single district.  This aligns each Training Officer
with a single Platoon Chief, who also administers a single district and single platoon.  The resultant
relationships have proven to be very powerful, enhancing the Training Division, Career suppression, and
Volunteer suppression in each district.

The Chief Training Officer has the responsibility for not only managing the Training Division, but also to
oversee employee development (both Career and Volunteer), oversee Operating Procedures and
implement and administer a Continuous Improvement Plan for the entire Greater Sudbury Fire Service.  Fire
Administration is currently separating out some of the duties in these following four categories: fire, medical,
HAZMat, and technical rescue and assigning them to the four Training Officers as a natural separation of
duties. 

With the natural separation of Fire Services responses into the four noted segments, there exists an
opportunity to align the four Training Officers, one each to the identified segment.  With the additional
oversight provided by the Platoon Chief aligned to each Training Officer, this structure would provide
natural champions for the noted evolutions.  This would ensure due diligence for the implementation and
maintenance of the programs from a health and safety perspective, and an industry best-practice from a
continuous improvement perspective.  This serves to align the ongoing training of all Career and Volunteer
GSFS employees fully with the three stated goals of the Strategic Plan: Value for Money, One City-One
Service, and One Team.
  



Background
On March 3, 2014, the IBI Group presented the Comprehensive Fire Services Review which contained a
series of recommendations for departmental improvement.  As a result, the Greater Sudbury Fire and
Paramedic Services developed a Strategic Plan and a Tactical Plan aimed at achieving the suggested
improvements in a measureable and timely fashion.  The Strategic Plan identifies Value for Money, One
City-One Service, and One Team as the three primary business principles for the future of the Service. 

As part of an ongoing optimization plan, the Fire Service has assessed barriers to these principles and
identified the current District Chief structure as satisfying none of them.

In early 2015, as a result of two District Chief vacancies, Fire Services initiated a pilot program replacing the
two vacancies with a single, full time, Assistant Deputy Chief (ADC).  This position was designed to address
two significant challenges facing the Service; internal IT, and radio and pager communications.  The
Division has recently implemented a long awaited Records Management System (RMS), and is in the final
stages of a radio system upgrade with Police Services handling dispatch of Volunteers and radio
communications for all responding personnel.  The hiring process specifically identified the talents needed
for the identified challenges, and considered fire services experience as secondary.  The ADC hired as a
result has proven the success of this strategy, and improved the implementation of the two identified
challenges.  In addition, this position also satisfies the above noted business principles in that the ADC now
offers value for money, and is an integral member of the one team approach to offering services across the
City, to all members of the Fire Service.

The Greater Sudbury Fire Service has identified further challenges in internal operations which do not align
with the primary business principles in the Strategic Plan.  Currently, employee development is done in an
inconsistent fashion in the career and volunteer areas.  Also, PTSD, mental health and overall employee
health and wellness are difficult to apply throughout the Division with our current structure.  This results in
employee disengagement and labour relations issues throughout the Department, a high turnover rate in
the Volunteer areas, and attendance management issues in the Career area.  The Division also currently
has an inconsistent series of processes in place for promotion, advancement and succession planning.  This
has consequences for employee health and safety, Division liability, and general incident response. These
noted deficiencies must be addressed to optimize the Division in keeping with the priorities identified in the
Strategic Plan.

The Division currently operates with four managerial positions for approximately 129 Career and 310
Volunteer employees operating out of 24 stations.  This translates to a ratio of one (1) manager for
approximately 146 employees.  

As a result of the success of the current Assistant Deputy Chief trial, and the identified challenges, the Fire
Service is recommending the creation of a second permanent full time ADC position.

In closing, Fire Services recommends that the City of Greater Sudbury consider permanently increasing Fire
Services staffing by two (2) additional full time Training Officers and one Assistant Deputy Chief, and direct
staff to prepare a budget option for consideration during the 2016 budget deliberations.
 

 

  








